REGINA DUPLICATE BRIDGE CLUB

Minutes of Board Meeting held at the Club Saturday March 21st, 2015
Present:  Joan Quinlan, Leslie Mortin, Audrey Bruch, Pat Beharry, Sandra Benson, Dale Wilde, Norma Barber, Nancy Welta,  Ilsa Krukoff   
Regrets: Gaylene Spence, Don Norman 
Joan Quinlan called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
1.0 Adoption of the Agenda  
Motion by Leslie Mortin, seconded by Nancy Welta, to adopt the agenda as presented.  Carried.

2.0 Adoption of the minutes of  February 14th, 2015
Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Norma Barber, to adopt the minutes of February 14th, 2015, as circulated.   Carried
3.0 Business Arising from the Minutes of February 14th, 2015
3.1 Conduct Committee-policy addition
Ilsa Krukoff presented the following policy addition to the Policy and Protocol Regarding Behavioural Issues.

Policy addition

The complainant will be advised that his/her letter may be shared with the individual(s) about whom the complaint is being made.  The complainee will be given the opportunity to respond in writing to the Board, also being advised that his/her letter may be shared with the person who lodged the complaint.  Either party may wish to request the opportunity to address the Board in person, in an "in camera" session.  
*Note that if the Board receives a letter that the Board decides warrants no action, such a letter would in all likelihood not be shared with the other party.

Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Norma Barber that the addition as presented be made to the Policy and Protocol Regarding Behavioural Issues in order to clarify how a complaint is to be handled.  Carried.

3.2 Game director’s remuneration – policy clarification

Ilsa Krukoff said she had researched the existing policy which as of June 2013 reads:
a)      A playing Director receives a base fee of $5.00 plus an additional $1.00 / table to a 
maximum total of $15, and in addition plays that game for free
  b)      A non-playing Director receives $25 / session
c)      *In the event that a Director is intending not to play, but ends up playing 


nonetheless in order to facilitate the game or to complete a partnership, that Director 


will still be entitled to compensation as if he were a non-playing Director (that is, 


$25), and in that circumstance, the Director would still play that game for free.  


However, it is expected that a Director who had a previous arrangement to play or 


whose regular partner arrives to play with her/him would consider her/himself as a 


playing director, and therefore be compensated as stated in (a) above.
It was noted that this seems to cover adequately the question raised at the February
   meeting.   It was also noted that this information should be included as general information in our policy binder for future reference (without specific dollar figures).  Ilsa will ensure that this is done.

3.3 Helen Shields game:  April 22nd
After discussion, it was decided that it would be better to hold this game as an afternoon game to be standard with the national game-time.  A sign-up sheet will be posted on the director’s table.  We will advertise, and try to encourage participation, including facilitating partnerships.  It was pointed out that as this is an afternoon game, the <50mp players who are still working will be unable to take part.  Question was asked as to minimum table count required in order to be able to hold the game, and it was suggested that at minimum we would need 3 tables.
4.0 President’s Report

-President Joan Quinlan reported that she received a phone call from Kerry (mall management) 

on February 27th, indicating that Melcor Reit has decided it does not want to make renovations at 

this time as it is not in their budget and the numbers for construction are too high.  Therefore,  

they will not release us from our lease, so the existing lease will still be in place, with end date of

       July 2018.  Kerry indicated that he, too, was surprised at the result, as he had thought it could go

       through.  Options remaining to us if we wished to leave sooner would include:

· Looking at a buy-out:  not likely a viable option as it would be cost prohibitive

· Sub-leasing at the same rate as we pay:  have a realtor exploring for us. Perhaps a beginning business might be interested;  perhaps we could sub-lease half.  The Board discussed the difficulties of finding a tenant who wished to sign on for 3 years, and also the possible pitfalls of a sub-lease (for example, lessee decides to discontinue, and we are left with the liability)

5.0  Financial Report
-Norma Barber presented the February financial report.  Our net loss in February was $1956.92, and YTD loss is $5762.30.   
- Norma said that with the addition of the investment that matured on March 20, our high interest account now has $34,167.  Norma will investigate other investment opportunities for a portion of this money.
         Motion by Norma Barber, seconded by Dale Wilde, to accept the financial report as presented.

         Carried.

6.0   Old Business

  None
7.0  New Business

       7.1   Transition Steps

  With no move in the offing, this is no longer a topic for present discussion.   However,     

                President Joan stressed the renewed importance of our Strategic Planning as we decide on 

                best options to keep our Club viable moving forward.  Joan will contact the chairs of the 

                various committees.

        7.2   The Longest Day 2015

   This year, the Longest Day, in support of Alzheimer`s Research, falls on Sunday June 
                 21st.  The ACBL has indicated that we can hold a game or games on either the Sunday or 
                 on Monday June 22nd.  There was discussion as to whether we wished to participate.  A 
                 question was raised as to whether we could get the package, with donation receipts, 
                 without participating in a game (perhaps seek donations over the period of a week).  
                 There was discussion as to whether we would prefer to hold a Sunday or a Monday game. 
                 It was decided that we preferred to hold a game on Sunday afternoon, and also that we 

                 wanted to encourage donations.
                 Motion by Pat Beharry, seconded by Leslie Mortin, that the RDBC participate in the

    ACBL Longest Day by holding an open pairs game on Sunday June 21st, at 1:00, and that 

    further, we accept donations during the preceding week, up until that date.  Carried.
· Pat Beharry volunteered to direct the game at no charge.

· Joan Quinlan and Norma Barber volunteered to look after the donations.  
         7.3  Liquor License and Party Dates

    Leslie Mortin said that this has been self-sustaining.  Although we don`t sell a lot of liquor, 

                  we are not intending to make a profit, nor did we necessarily think that having liquor 

                  offered would increase game attendance. Given that the main purpose is to offer a bit of a 

                  social atmosphere, we would be best to target times when we are more likely to have good 

                  attendance.  Wednesday evening team nights were suggested as a good choice, as were the

                  special game days we hold at various times throughout the year.  This year we had an

                  overabundance of Tuesday night party dates which were not well attended, so this should

                  be reduced.  Leslie said that our license actually allows for once per week liquor sales, 

                  which is definitely more than we need.  Leslie will apply for more dates than we need, and

                  then scratch the ones we do not choose to use once the calendar is set.
           7.4  Ideas from James Dulmage

     James Dulmage sent an email to the Board with suggestions to try to improve 

                  turnouts and earn more revenue. Following are his suggestions and rationale:

· Eliminate the Thursday evening game or bring it back to being a stratified open game. The turnouts are terrible and it is not worth the time of the few players and director. The last few games were 2.5 tables and some were even canceled due to attendance. There are very few evening games that people can attend, but it makes sense to either change the format back to an open game or stop the Thursday evening game altogether and encourage those few folks who do play that night to come to a Tuesday or Wednesday night game instead.
· Afternoon games get a bigger turnout, largely due to folks being less tired and also more willing to drive during the day than at night. Why not do the "8 is enough" team game every Saturday rather than every other Saturday? The turnouts for that game are somewhat decent (6-8 teams each game) which further solidifies that afternoon games are the way to go. More revenue would be generated for the club if you had the same 6-8 teams each Saturday rather than every other Saturday.
· Even if you eliminated Thursday evening, this would still leave Monday evening for the newcomers, Tuesday evening open game, and Wednesday evening rookie/master which is a good variety. Plus you still have all of your afternoon games which are, for the most part, yielding decent turnouts. The argument could be made that it doesn't leave many games for folks who work for a living, but those folks are not coming out anyway. Friday evening games were an issue and now Thursday evening is going down the same route. 
The Board discussed these ideas, with the following conclusions:
· Thursday evening game does seem to have similar problems in turn-out to its predecessor on Friday evenings.  However, we do not wish to eliminate this game slot at this time.  Our attempts to have a stratified open pairs game and a handicapped team game on Thursday evenings both proved to be unsuccessful, so the Board did not think that trying for the open game again was likely to be any more successful.

· The Board is pleased that the 8-Is-Enough game has proven to be successful.  However, there would be no guarantee that people would be willing to play every week in this game.  Also, if we scheduled games every Saturday, we could no longer host Community Bridge.  We have found the Community Bridge games both financially lucrative and also helping to foster good relations within the larger bridge community, so we would not like to lose this opportunity.
· There was discussion as to whether we need to consider more open stratified games rather than putting restrictions on games (maybe fewer restricted games)
The Board thanks James for his ideas.  They will be passed on to the appropriate committees, with our thoughts.

      7.5  Intention to let name stand for Board for 2015-2016
              President Joan Quinlan asked the current Board members to consider whether they

              wished to let their names stand, as nominations for the 2015-2016 Board will be sought in 

              the near future.  Pat Beharry said that previously there has been a nomination committee 

              which is tasked with approaching Club members who might be interested in sitting on the 

              Board.   During discussion, some names of possible nomination committee members were 

              suggested.  It was felt that it was important to have committee members who were familiar 

              with both long-term members and newer members, and who would seek a balance in the

              people they would approach.  Pat Beharry volunteered to ask these individuals whether they

              would serve as a nomination committee.  It was agreed that having a two person committee

              would be sufficient. Once a committee is in place, Ilsa Krukoff will advertise that Club 

              members who either wished to run for the Board or to nominate someone to run for the 

              Board should let their interest be known to this committee.

8.0  Committee Reports     
      8.1  Promotion and Public Relations  
              No report
     8.2  Facilities Maintenance
               Doug Powley has looked after the flushing issue in the washroom, and has also dealt with 

               the leaking coffee pot.  Joan Quinlan noted that there are some flickering lights.  She will 

               check either with Doug, or with Dave Sabier, regarding this issue.
     8.3  Game Management 
              No report
      8.4  Education Committee

No report  
9.0  Club Management  

              No report

10.0  Tournament Chair
              All is set to go for the April tournament

Joan Quinlan said she will give the hospitality people a call to find out who will supervise 

             which session and to ensure they have assistants.

.
11.0  Date for the next meeting: Saturday April 18th , 2015, 10:00 a.m.
Meeting was adjourned at 12:05 pm
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